
October 2021 
 
Dear Pastor & Church, 
 
Greetings from Monterrey,  Mexico. We come to you again, thanking you for your love, prayers and financial 
support! 
 
We are working in the New Jerusalem Baptist Mission in Juarez,  NL. God gave us an unsightly corner lot in a 
seemingly deserted edge of town.  Through a lot of hard work,  it is looking better. It turns out this street gets 
a lot of pedestrian and vehicle traffic! Almost every week we have people that come because they saw our 
sign. We also have visitation and several members who are dedicated to bringing friends & neighbors. We 
have professions of faith nearly every service. We had 2  Sunday before last and 3 last Sunday. We had our 
first baptism with 19 baptized.  
 
Another praise,  we sold our car some months back. With that money and a generous special offering from 
Ridgeview Baptist Church,  Pastor Wayne Sexton we have a "new" car (2012 Dodge Durango).  
 
Our prayer requests are: Our health, Sara's is up and down, ours is fine. Bill is preaching a mission conference 
next week. Our dear friend Sister Josefina, Bro. Augustin Flores wife got severely dehydrated from reactions to 
Covid medications. When they finally hospitalized her in terrible condition, they did all kinds of tests. The 
doctors say she has 2 brain bleeds and brain cancer and there is no hope. We would appreciate your fervent 
prayers for her and her family. This is the pastor Bill has mentioned repeatedly in the states. Agustine and 
Josefina went through our Institute with oral tests, he learned to read a little through this. She can't read. But 
oh, how they have faithfully served God, starting 2 churches. 
 
Your missionaries to Mexico,   
 
Bro. Bill & Sherry Williams  
 


